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Co-Chairs

Ad Hoc Open-ended Working Group

on Access and Benefit-sharing

UN Convention on Biological Diversity 

November 8, 2007
Dear Colleagues,

We are pleased to attach, as agreed at the fifth meeting of the Ad Hoc Open-ended Working Group on Access and Benefit-sharing (ABSWG-5), the following documents: Co-Chairs’ Reflections On Progress Made by the Working Group On ABS at its Fifth Meeting; Notes from the Co-chairs on Proposals made at WGABS-5.

The Co-Chairs’ Reflections focus on potential areas of convergence, options, possible tools and concepts for clarification arising from interventions made by governments, indigenous and local communities and stakeholders at the ABSWG-5.  The various items collected in these reflections do not follow a specific order of priority.  Areas of potential divergence are not incorporated in the attached Reflections as they were not included in the original draft shared at ABSWG, due to time constraints. The Co-Chairs’ Reflections were drafted with the aim of assisting the Working Group in the critical exercise of making the transition between the ‘range of views’ (as contained in the annex to Decision VIII/4A as well as in the identified inputs in paragraph 2 of the same decision) and articulating ‘concrete options’ for the different items of the agenda of ABSWG-5 and ABSWG-6, in the context of the elaboration and negotiation of the international regime.
With regard to the Notes from the Co-chairs, we wish to remind readers that this document is neither a compilation of the statements made at the ABSWG5 nor is it intended to be comprehensive.  As requested and reflected in the report of the meeting (UNEP/CBD/WG-ABS/5/8, paragraph 96), the submissions on proposals made at the meeting have been attributed to the Parties that made them.  Further, and as agreed by the Working Group, the Notes include comments provided by delegates, at the invitation of the Co-chairs.

The aforementioned documents - which are the sole responsibility and under the sole authority of the Co-chairs - will be made available as information documents at the Working Group’s sixth meeting.
We respectfully remind delegations, as you prepare for ABSWG-6, that the fifth and sixth meetings of the Working Group are being approached in effect as “two sessions of a single meeting”.  In this regard, we draw your attention to the Co-chairs’ Explanatory Note prepared for ABSWG-5 and the Provisional Agenda for ABSWG-6 (UNEP/CBD/WG-ABS/6/1).  Both documents are attached and are available through the Secretariat’s website at www.cbd.int or http://biodiv.org.
If you would like further clarification on the above process, please do not hesitate to contact us directly (our co-ordinates are given below). 

Finally, we wish to express our sincere and deep appreciation to all participants in ABSWG-5.  While it is clear that much work remains, the recent meeting in Montreal confirms that the Working Group has at its disposal the means and the spirit to achieve the progress necessary to meet its important mandate.
We wish you all the best in your preparations for ABSWG-6 and we look forward to seeing you in Geneva.
Sincerely,

Timothy Hodges 
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